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Answers on Notice. 
 
1. there have been 24 overnight stays by large cruise ships at the White Bay terminal site or the next wharf 
in the last 12 months. We have been informed that the number of ships accessing this terminal will double 
next yeaer and then keep going up , almost exponentially. In these circumstances we could expect the 
number of nights ships stay over could also double next year. 

2. Yes our community and Council are aware of the nuisance tort provisions, but we and they should not 
have to pursue such action, as it is absolutely clear that alleviating the severe toxicity, health and 
psychosocial ill-effects are squarely the responsibilities of the NSW state government, rather than the local 
community or the municipal council.  This is already accepted by all the government departments attending 
the 8 weekly interdepartmental meetings. 

3. The final results of the recent  schoolchildren's parents' and residents' survey regarding the cruise ships at 
White Bay may be obtained from Ms Lisa-Marie Murphy      lisamarie.murphy@bigpond.com        The 
Leichardt  Municipal Council has been solidly and consistent\ly supportive of local residents interests in this matter.  




